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By Email: Aditi.Coomar@planning.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Mr Beattie, 

Notice of Exhibition – St Anthony of Padua Catholic School – 125-165 Tenth Avenue 
and 140-170 Eleventh Avenue, Austral – SSD 8865 – Liverpool LGA 

 
I refer to the notice of exhibition for the State significant development application (SSD) lodged by 
Sydney Catholic Schools for the redevelopment of St Anthony of Padua Catholic School (SSD 8865), 
located at 125-165 Tenth Avenue and 140-170 Eleventh Avenue, Austral in the Liverpool Local 
Government Area.  
 
The EPA previously provided a ‘no-interest’ response to a request for Secretary’s Environmental 
Assessment Requirements (SEARs) in a letter dated 7 December 2018 (Ref: DOC17/600642-01).  

 
On the basis of the information provided, the EPA maintains that the proposal does not constitute a 
Scheduled Activity under Schedule 1 of the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 (the 
POEO Act). The EPA does not consider that the proposal will require an Environment Protection 
Licence (EPL) under the POEO Act. The EPA understands that the proposal is not being undertaken 
by or behalf of a NSW public authority. The EPA is therefore not the appropriate regulatory authority 
for the proposed.  
 
Accordingly, the EPA has no further comment regarding the proposal and has no further interest in 
this matter. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
CRAIG FLEMMING 
Unit Head Sydney Industry 
Environment Protection Authority 
 
 

30.11.2018 
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